


	
  

	
  

The meeting started at 1:33PM. 



	
  

	
  

implemented at the CTE program level by March 31, 2014. Mummert commented the CTE programs have all of the required information, 
and next steps would be to package the information according to the standards. Nanette Solvason remarked that some Allied Health 
programs were already required to post exam pass rates. Kuo confirmed that if a licenser exam was not required for the program, the 
requirement could be left unfulfilled; but programs would still be required to present job placement data. Mummert noted that CTE 
programs were defined by the TOPs code. Mummert commented that there was a shift in requirements, resulting in the formalization of job 
placement. Kurt Hueg stated that a change in infrastructure would be required to support these new requirements. 
 
Kuo then gave an overview of the ESMP process and timeline, suggesting that discussions in PaRC and in sub-committees would be 
necessary to progress. Hueg asked if there was a discussion at the district to make set standards for both colleges. Kuo responded that the 
colleges have different set standards, but the Office of Institutional Research would utilize the same methodology to analyze data. Kuo’s 
planning update noted that at the next PaRC meeting, the institutional set standards would be presented so to have the standards accepted 
by PaRC prior to the March 31, 2014 deadline. Kuo commented that it would be ideal to have the institutional goals drafted by the spring, 
so that by the end of the year the college would have an idea of what metrics should be used. The college could then begin documenting the 
data at the start of the 2014-2015 school year. Per the conversation regarding institutional set standards, Kimberlee Messina proposed that 
the set standards remain the same, due to the short deadline; the standards could then be revisited and revised next year. Lastly, Kuo 
suggested that the core mission workgroups might be able to discuss and complete certain aspects of the ESMP.  
 
At the conclusion of Kuo’s presentation, Miner requested that a glossary of terms be provided so that each term, and its relationship to other 
ESMP components, could be defined. Additionally, Miner mentioned that the ESMP would be best placed with the workgroups. Mummert 
request clarification on what specific tasks the workgroups would be responsible for. Kuo suggested that at this early stage the workgroup tri-
chairs could come together to discuss what the focus of the plan. Mummert recommended that this meeting be calendared in the spring. 
Miner noted that a large part of the plan’s foundation work had already been laid with the workgroups’ plans and objectives; the chairs 
would then need to access the efficacy of the interventions, analyze how the student populations would be affected, and choose what areas 
need to be emphasized. Kuo repeated



	
  

	
  

 
6. Accreditation Midterm Report Update 
Davison reported on the Accreditation Institute. Kurt Hueg, Isaac Escoto and Kate Jordin attended the conference alongside Davison. 
Davison noted that the mood of the conference was upbeat as many colleges were taken off sanction. Hueg provided an update on a 
conference metrics discussion, commenting that documentation of standards with measurement requirements was a direct initiative from the 
federal government, not just the ACCJC; thus the entire nation would now be subject to assessment and outcomes. 


